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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: B. GRATRIX, P. ENG., INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING ENGINEER 
 

NOTED: 
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING 
 
A. MILLER, RPP, GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE, AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT  
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

SUNNIDALE ROAD SANITARY SEWER RELOCATION 
SCHEDULE B MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
PREFERRED SOLUTION (E01-SU) (WARD: 2 AND 4) 
 

DATE: 
  

SEPTEMBER 9, 2019 

 
The purpose of this Memorandum is to advise members of Council that City of Barrie is completing a 
Schedule B Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) to determine the preferred alignment 
to relocate the existing sanitary sewer off the Sunnidale Road bridge as requested by the Ministry of 
Transportation.   
 
The attached letter is to advise agencies and members of the public who have requested to be kept 
informed of the Class EA recommendations that will be submitted by staff to Council for endorsement.  To 
ensure that Council has the information at the same time as the public, this memo has been provided with 
a copy of the letter.  The following table identifies past and planned public contact (current contact point is 
shaded): 
 

Contact Point Date Method 

Notice of Study Commencement November 2018 Newspaper advertisements 

Notice of Preliminary Preferred 
Alternative 

May 2019 
Letters to directly affected public, agencies, 
First Nations 

Notification of Staff 
Recommendations to Council / 
Pre-Notice of Completion 

September 2019 
Letters to those who wish to be kept 
informed, agencies, First Nations 

Notice of Completion 
October 2019 
(planned) 

Newspaper advertisements 

 
Project details for the preferred solution are available on the City’s website at barrie.ca City Hall 
Environmental Assessment Studies Sunnidale Road Sanitary Sewer Relocation. 
 
If there are any questions, please contact Brett Gratrix at extension 5117, or e-mail Brett.Gratrix@barrie.ca. 
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